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Dear all, I hope you’re all 
ready and excited for the 
Easter break! We have had 
a wonderful term with the 
children and plenty to share 

with you below in this 
bumper edition!  

End of Term 

Friday 4th April is the end of the Spring Term.  
Please remember that the school closes at 
1.15pm on that day.  Children return to school on 
Tuesday 22nd April. 

Event Dates 

Please see attached a list of 

Woolgrove events and 

activities further on, plus 

some local events happening 

over the holidays.   

Mini Police  

You will 

have read 

in a 

previous 

newsletter 

about 

Pyramid 

and  

Hexagon taking 

part in the Mini 

Police initiative. 

As you can see, 

the children 

had a 

wonderful time 

as part of the 

community 

day. 

Sound Sensations 

The children in our instrumental groups have 
been chosen to take part in a Pilot Music Project 
called Sound Sensations. We have been working 
on creating musical ideas inspired by a piece of 
music called Rainbow Rag.  

Hertfordshire Gala - Royal Albert Hall 

A group of children have been hard at work this 
term rehearsing in preparation for the 
Hertfordshire Gala in March. On Sunday 23rd 
March, they performed on stage as part of a 
massed choir at the Royal Albert Hall in London. It 
was a tremendous performance and a wonderful 
experience for both the children and their 
families attending this iconic venue. I was very 
proud of the children and a big thank you to the 
staff who supported on the day. 
 

 

Comic Relief 

 

Thank you for all the 
generous donations to 
Comic Relief, we raised a 
total of £130 for the charity 

while having some fun! 
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Arts Fortnight 

This year’s theme was “Live, Laugh, Learn” – our 
school motto. The art work created over the past 
few weeks was on display in our temporary art 
gallery.  We hope you enjoyed seeing the 
children’s work and were impressed with the 
creativity of both our pupils and staff.  

Pyramid Class 

Pyramid class 
have been 
learning about 
EID and Easter 
this week and 
made cards to 
celebrate 
both. 

FoW Easter Egg Hunt 

 

World Book Day – 8th March 

A great day was had by 
all on World Book Day.  
It was wonderful to see 
the children and staff 
dressed up.  We also 
had a selection of outfits 
available thanks to the 
Friends of Woolgrove.  
We hope you have all 
enjoyed the book we 
sent home which were 
also funded by the FoW. 
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Bag to School 

It is time again for our Bag2School collection on 
Friday 25th April.  All funds raised go to the 
Friends of Woolgrove target.  If you are having a 
clear out, please bag up all of your clothes and 
donate to the school.  We will be accepting 
donations from next week onwards. 

FoW Mother’s Day Gift Shop – 28th March 

Thank you to the 

Friends of Woolgrove 

team for running the 

Mother’s Day gift shop 

raising over £350.  The 

children enjoyed 

making their special 

selections for the lovely 

ladies in their lives, 

whoever they may be!   

 

Parent/Carer Survey Results 

Thanks to everyone who responded to our recent 
survey.  The results have been shared with our 
staff and Governors and we are pleased to share 
them with you further on in the letter.  We have 
an open-door policy here at Woolgrove and are 
always keen to hear from our Parents.  Please do 
let us know if you wish to share any thoughts on 

how we can 
improve or do 
things 
differently.  

 

Toilet Training 

We have had a few issues with blocked toilets 
due to various items being put in them, therefore 
we have been working with the children about 
using the toilets appropriately.  We have created  
visuals for the children which are attached for 
you to use, should you have similar issues at 
home.  

There is also a 
programme Fatberg, 
London Sewers, England 
- Go Jetters Season 3 - 
Go Jetters which can be 
found on you tube here. 
This explains how sewers 
can become blocked 
when items are flushed 
that shouldn't be.  

Goodbye 

Laura Claxton, our INCo, 
will be leaving Woolgrove 
at Easter to take on a new 
position. We wish Laura 
well for the future. 
 

 

We’re  

listening 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=42ydfeaDXDI
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Welcome back! 

I am pleased to announce that Kate Chiddy will be 
joining the Senior Leadership Team and taking on 
the role of Inclusion Coordinator from the 
summer term.  Kate worked at Woolgrove last 
year as maternity cover and we are delighted to 
welcome her back. 
 
Keeping safe during the holidays 

Holidays can sometimes be a 
difficult time for families. 
Please see below for some 
useful contacts if you need 
support during the break. 

Our phones are not manned, but school admin 
email is always monitored during the school 
holidays. If you require advice or support from us, 
please contact: admin@woolgrove.herts.sch.uk 

If you have a safeguarding query or concern, 
please contact: dsl@woolgrove.herts.sch.uk 

Contact Details 

Please be reminded that we 

must have your most up to 

date contact details on our 

system at all times.  If there 

are any changes to your 

address, phone numbers or circumstances please 

inform the office as soon as possible.   

If you are considering moving out of 

Hertfordshire, even if it’s just across the border 

or into another part of Herts, please call the 

office who will put you through to me to discuss 

the implications of moving re: school placements.  

The 50/50 Club 

A lucky Parent from Cube 

Class has won the draw this 

month.  There is still time to 

join the 50/50 club and you 

could win a cash prize to 

share with the school!  Pay £5 for entry to every 

draw from now until the end of this academic 

year (£1 per month!).  If your entry is picked at 

random, you win 50% of the prize pot with the 

other 50% supporting our school.  

 

I wish you all a happy and restful break over the 
Easter holidays.   

We look forward to welcoming the children back 
on Tuesday 22nd April for the Summer Term, 
where we have plenty in store for the remainder 
of this school year. 

Have fun! 

 

 

 

Lisa Hall,  

Head Teacher 

 

Children’s services: 0300 123 4043 
Police non-emergency: 101 

Police emergency: 999 

mailto:dsl@woolgrove.herts.sch.uk
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